
 
 

Student Affairs Committee 
Minutes 

427a Waterman 
March 9, 2017 

 
Present Kenneth Allen (CNHS), David Brandt (SGA), Jeffrey Hughes* (RSENR), William 

Louisos (CEMS), Jane Molofsky (CALS), Jennifer Prue (CESS), Martin Thaler (CAS), 
Cathy Paris (FS President) 

 
Absent Zail Berry (COM), Hillary Brown (GSS) Thomas Chittenden (GSB), Dan DeSanto 

(LIB), Don Loeb (CAS), Kristen Pierce (COM), Omar Oyarzabal (EXT) 
 
Guests  Stacey Kostell, Brian Reed, Annie Stevens, Beth Wiser  
 

Co-Chair Jennifer Prue called the meeting to order at 8:37 in Waterman 427a. 
   
1. Minutes. The minutes of January 19, 2017 and February 9, 2017, approved as written. 

 

2. Admissions, Stacey Kostell and Beth Wiser.  

 

A. International Students, Presentation by Stacey Kostell and Beth Wiser. 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 
The University is working with Institutional Research on looking at success rates of international 
students. They will have a much better understanding by April when they present at the Faculty 
Senate meeting. These students tend to do better in classes that rely less on language skills.  
 
What are things needed for international students? 
 
How can faculty manage feedback on the international students? 
 

 Have contacts for faculty to use when they experience individual cases.  

 Getting information out to those who need it in a timely manner.  

 Add individual cases into the data research so there is a broader clearer picture. 

 Faculty working with international students need support. 



What are things needed for international students? 

 Find ways to incorporate international students on campus, both socially and in 

classes. 

 Provide students with vocabulary needed for classes before the class starts. 

 Referring students to the writing center. 

 Working on the transition part of moving on from GGP. 

 Pairing international and domestic students, it does exist on campus as a “buddy 

program,” add more structure?  

Understanding that codes of ethics may be different between cultures. 
 
 

B. Vermont Students, presentation by Stacey Kostell. 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

There is a perception on campus that out of state students are admitted over Vermont 
students. This belief is based on the out of state students paying higher tuition.  That is not the 
case and it is the role of the SAC to make sure that faculty on campus knows this.  
 
Vermont has one of the highest graduation rates in the country however; it also has one of the 
lowest rates of students going to college. This combined with the decrease of population in 
graduating seniors makes admitting Vermont students a challenge. The University of Vermont is 
working on ways to attract Vermont seniors and transfer students to the University of Vermont 
while maintain high academic standards.  
 
3. Advising Software.  Stacey Kostell discussed the universities need for advising and retention 

software. Sharing information for advising is a necessity. There are communication and 

analytical needs.  Stacey is looking for a member of the SAC to work with this group on 

finding appropriate software. Jennifer Prue will send out an invitation to the whole 

committee via e-mail to get a representative to work with this group.  

 
4. Third Party Vendor.  The committee did not have time to discuss this topic. It will be 

included on the April agenda.  

 

5. First Year Experience. Jennifer Prue reported that the FYE committee continues to work on 

the FYE model. She will report to the SAC on the April agenda.  

 
6. New Business. There was no new business at this time.  

The SAC meeting adjourned at 10:07am 


